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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

21st September 2018



Dear Parents,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who try to make our School Community better’
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	REC
	Poppy R.
Isla S.
	Phoebe M.
Joshua R.
	Alfie L.
Nancy P.
	Sami C.
Tiana H-H.
	Ted D.
Oscar S.
	Heath C.
Poppy P.

	Year 1
	Maddie S.

Jake W.
	Aiza S.

Megan R.
	Sienna J.

Cole C.
	Evan R.

Leighton T.
	Oliver K.

Ty H.
	Emily E.

Buddy B.

	Year 2
	Darcy B.

Ben S.
	Jamie S.

Lucy K.
	Andreas B.

Zak A.
	Bethany R.

Sarocha M.
	Samuel H.

Will B.
	Sopia B.

Jake C.

	Year 3
	Maisie S.
Megan B.
	Grace G.
Rhys C.
	Elizabeth P-G.
Lily C.
	Jake C.
Finlay C.
	Archie N.
Gracie-Ann L.
	Michael M-D.
Niamh D.

	Year 4
	Connor W.
Theo R.
	Zack S.
Macy W.
	Lexi M.
Harriet G.
	Daniel R.
Lauren G.
	Persia D.
Emily J-P.
	Oliver C-F.
Thomas M.

	Year 5
	Eva S.
Lennon A.
	Emilia A.
Holly D.
	Ceira B.
Noah R.
	Olivia C.
Ruby U.
	Harrison B.
Freya H.
	William B.
Hazel P.

	Year 6
	Charlie A.
Poppy S.
	Morgan H.
Isabel P.
	Alfie R.
Nathan McC.
	Zak D.
Lydia B.
	Henry G.
Peter W.
	Matilda S.
Jamie B.


	Ladybirds
	405
	Dragonflies
	425

	Bees
	379
	Grasshoppers
	379


Overall winners are Dragonflies with 540 points. 

Data collection sheets/ Permission Slips

A very important pack has been sent home with your child recently. The pack includes a new data sheet and various permission slips. Please return the pack by Monday 24th September. Thank you for your support in this matter.
Friends Association of Lowton West
 AGM - Wednesday 3rd October at 2pm. Everyone welcome.  If you would like to be involved with the Friends Association but cannot make the meeting, please pass your contact details to the school office and we will be in touch.
Peripatetic Music

Please be reminded that music money is due by Friday 28th September. Thank you.

School’s New Uniform Policy 
Please be reminded of the school’s new uniform policy.  The full School Uniform Policy is available to view on the home page of the school website.

Some of the main changes are as follows:

· Only pale blue short sleeved polo shirts to be worn (not shirts or blouses)

· Sensible shoes (not heeled shoes or ballerina slip-on style shoes)

· Grey or white socks (black socks may be worn with long trousers)

· Outdoor tracksuits should be plain black, plain grey or plain navy blue.

· Children with long hair (shoulder length) should have their hair tied back

· Colourful or patterned hair accessories, including bows, flowers and large, colourful headbands are not allowed.

· Plain, thin headbands and simple slides/ bobbles (or a scrunchy) are allowed in the school colours (i.e. maroon, pale blue or grey).

· Summer dresses should be red and white checked. A plain white collar may be worn, but the rest of the dress should be checked.  Plain white tops from the waist upwards are not part of the uniform.

If your child is not wearing the correct footwear, black pumps will be provided for your child to wear throughout the school day.

Children with long hair need to have their hair tied back. If children have long hair that is not tied back, they will not be allowed to do PE. However, school will have spare bobbles if needed for PE so that pupils can tie their hair back for PE.

Please note that the above outlines some of the main changes, but we ask that parents read through the full policy.

We would like to thank everyone for supporting our new school policy. The uniform is now much more consistent and all of the pupils look very smart.

Senior Leadership Team

Please note that most queries should be directed to your child’s class teacher in the first instance.

Following that, please note that Senior Leaders may be contacted. The Senior Leadership team is as follows: 

KS1 Assistant Headteacher – Mrs Brooks

KS2 Assistant Headteacher – Mr Rigby

Deputy Headteacher  - Mrs Gould

Headteacher – Mrs Westhead

If you would like to meet with a staff member please contact the School Office to arrange a mutually convenient meeting time.

After School Clubs
Monday 24th September: Year 6 Football Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).

Tuesday 25th September: Year 4/5 Taekwondo (8.00am – 9.00am).
Tuesday 25th September: Year 6 Homework Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).
Tuesday 25th September: Year 5 Football Club (3.15pm – 4.30pm).
Friday 28th September: Year 3 Craft Club (3.15pm – 4.15pm).
Reminders
Year 5 Year Ahead Meeting: Tuesday 25th September 5.00pm.
Year 6 Year Ahead Meeting: Tuesday 25th September 5.00pm.
Please be reminded these meetings are for parents only (children are not allowed to attend the meeting).
Open Evening 

If you would like to attend one of our Open Mornings, we would be most grateful if you would ring the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk) to confirm your choice of Open Morning you wish to attend. 
Reception 2019/2020 Open Mornings

Tuesday 2nd October: 9.15 – 10.15am

Wednesday 10th October: 9.15 – 10.15am

Thursday 15th November: 9.15 – 10.15am

Tuesday 20th November: 9.15 – 10.15am
Reception 2019/2020 open Evening

Thursday 1st November 6.00pm.

High School Open Evenings

Lowton C of E High School: Monday 24th September (5.30pm - 7.30pm).

Golborne High School: Thursday 4th October (6pm – 8pm).

Health and Safety Notice

We would be grateful if parents would ensure that their children do not play on the playground equipment/furniture at the end of the day. Thank you.
Out of School Achievements 
Well don’t to Thomas M. (C3) who passed his Stage 3 swimming.
Well done to Angus L. (C9) who received “Bowler of the Year” for Golborne Cricket Club U9s and passed his Personal Survival Level 1 swimming.

Well don’t to Isabelle C. (13) who took part in the Merseyside East Swimming Competition with Sea Cadets & the Junior Sea Cadets who won their section.
Well done to Shaun S. (C9) who received “Cricket player of the Year for the under 9s team”.

Well done to Ceira B. (C11) who received her 800m for swimming.

Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher                         
